
DATE OF COUNCIL CONSIDERATION: 7/18/24

CONTACT DEPARTMENT(S): Homeland Security Emergency Management

FUND: Special Revenue

CURRENT YEAR IMPACT:

2023-2024  This 2023-2024

Approved  Action Amended

0 25,750,310 25,750,310

Total 0 25,750,310 25,750,310

FTEs 0.00 0.00 0.00

FIVE-YEAR IMPACT:

FY 2024 FY 2025 FY 2026 FY 2027 FY 2028

Total Revenue 25,750,310 0 0 0 0

Total Expenditures 25,750,310 0 0 0 0

Net Impact 0 0 0 0 0

OPERATING BUDGET

FISCAL NOTE

FEMA Public Assistance Grant

Special Revenue Fund

SUBJECT:  Approve an ordinance accepting Federal Emergency Management Public Assistance grant funds from 
the Texas Department of Emergency Management and amending the Fiscal Year 2023-2024 Operating Budget 
Special Revenue Fund (Ordinance No. 20230816-008) to appropriate funding in the amount of $25,750,310 for 
Winter Storm Mara and COVID-19 expenses

ANALYSIS / ADDITIONAL INFORMATION: 
On January 30, 2023, through February 2, 2023, Winter Storm Mara caused freezing temperatures, sleet, and icy conditions 
across the city. The unprecedented ice accumulation resulted in road closures, extensive tree damage, broken power poles, 
and widespread power outages. On February 3, 2023, Mayor Watson and Travis County Judge Brown signed local disaster 
declarations. On April 22, 2023, President Biden issued a Major Disaster Declaration for Texas counties impacted by the 
effects of ice conditions and winter weather. CTM Wireless cell towers and Parks and Recreation electric connections on the 
Hancock recreation Club house sustained damages. FEMA Public Assistance grant awards reimburse the City for expenses 
incurred for carrying out repairs from the Winter Storm Mara damages incurred during a period of January 30, 2023 through 
February 2, 2023 which have been completed.

On March 6, 2020, a Declaration of Local Disaster was issued by Mayor Adler to have the City take measures to avoid the 
spread of the Coronavirus (COVID-19) across the City and County. On March 13, 2020, Governor Abbott issued a Declaration 
of State of Disaster to take additional steps to prepare for, respond to, and mitigate the spread of COVID -19. COVID-19 
created an immediate threat to the health and safety of the general public, requiring emergency response and protective 
measures. FEMA Public Assistance grant awards reimburse City departments for expenses incurred for carrying out COVID -19 
public health responses from January 20, 2020, to May 11, 2023. 

The General Fund will not be required to contribute additional funds beyond those currently budgeted to this grant. When 
the grant funds expire, the department’s need for continuing funding will be evaluated and may be denied.


